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MINUTES
BOARD FOR PROFESSIONAL LAND SURVEYORS
DATE:
June 7, 2017  
TIME:
10:00 a.m.

PLACE:
500 N. Calvert Street



Room 308



Baltimore, Maryland  21202

PRESENT:
John Mettee, III, Chairman

Donald Ocker



Thomas Orisich




Tammy Moore


Daniel Lavelle 


John Jensen

OTHERS

PRESENT:
Steve Long, Executive Director


James Baseman, Assistant Executive Director


Milena Trust, Assistant Attorney General


Leigh Hoyt, Board Administrator
ABSENT:
Rena Butler, MSS





CALL TO ORDER

John Mettee, Chairman called the meeting to order at 10:10 a.m.
MINUTES


A motion (I) was made by Tom Orisich seconded by Tammy Moore and unanimously carried to approve the minutes of the May 3, 2017 meeting with changes.  
COMPLAINT COMMITTEE REPORT


Don Ocker reported that the Complaint Committee did not meet today, as there were no new complaints. Mr. Ocker provided the status of the active complaints:
16-LS-05
Consent Order pending
16-LS-07
Consent Order pending
17-LS-03
Investigating
17-LS-04
Investigating
17-LS-05
Closed 

17-LS-06
Consent Order pending
A motion (II) was made by John Jensen, seconded by Tammy Moore and unanimously carried to accept the Complaint Committee’s report.
CORRESPONDENCE
The Board reviewed an email from Shirley D’Angelo regarding her neighbor leaving wooden stakes, placed by a surveyor, along her property line. The Board agreed that there was no evidence of a violation and suggested that Ms. D’Angelo contact the county or file an action in court. Milena Trust will respond.
The Board reviewed an email from Aaron Teets. Mr. Teets asked if a surveyor is required to provide a written description of the property with a boundary survey. The Board determined that the regulations do not require a property description to be included on a boundary survey. The survey is sufficient without a written description unless a written description is required by the contract. More information is needed in order to answer the second part of the email. Milena Trust will respond. 
The Board reviewed an email from Frederick Procter regarding disclaimers on ALTA/NSPS Land Title Surveys. The Board concluded that this issue is a liability issue and not a licensing issue and therefore was not within the Board’s jurisdiction. Milena Trust will respond.
NEW BUSINESS


John Mettee updated the Board on the Joint Chairs meeting. It was reported that the budget is solvent. A draft of the NCEES “Guidelines for Project Use of Building Information Modeling” document was passed out for informational purposes. The Board was directed to send any comments to Dave McDowell. Digital signatures were discussed. Milena Trust noted that new language is to be drafted to delete the requirement for third party verifications. Mr. Mettee suggested this discussion be tabled until the PE Board finalizes the language for their regulation. 


The Board agreed to cancel the July Mapping Committee meeting.

It was noted that Tom Orisich was selected to serve on the NCEES EPP Committee. 
OLD business 


Steve Long advised the Board that he has not received any more information from Rena Butler, MSS, or Towson University regarding a licensing exception for RFPs. 
Executive Director’s Report 


Steve Long has submitted the funded delegate information to NCEES for the Annual Meeting for John Mettee, Tom Orisich and Milena Trust.
BOARD COUNSEL’s REPORT

Milena Trust reported that Steve Long has completed a summary of suggested updates to the licensing statutes.  Future proposals will include a provision to allow a Property Line Surveyor or Professional Land Surveyor to serve on the Board. Proposed revisions to the FOIA Regulation have been submitted to the Commissioner for review. Ms. Trust will provide the Board with copies of the proposed revisions.
MSS Report

There was no MSS report.
EXECUTIVE SESSION


A motion (III) was made by Donald Ocker, seconded by John Jensen and unanimously carried to go into Executive Session at 11:03 a.m. at 500 North Calvert Street, 3rd floor conference room, Baltimore, Maryland 21202. This session is permitted to be closed pursuant to State Government Article, Title 10-508(a)(7). Upon completion of the session, the Board reconvened its public meeting at 11:10 a.m.
Applications for Review
Following a review by a minimum of two board members, motion (IV) was made and unanimously carried to approve the following applications:

Jacob Berry for PS exam
Jeffery Martus for FS exam

Bryan Murphy for FS exam

Ryan Dreelin for reciprocity

OTHER business 
The Board noted that the next Board meeting is scheduled for 10 a.m. on July 5, 2017.
 ADJOURNMENT


There being no further business, a motion (V) was made by Don Ocker, seconded by Tom Orisich and unanimously carried to adjourn the meeting at 11:12 a.m.

(
Without Corrections



With Corrections


Signature on File


John Mettee, Chairman

Date:
7/5/2017 

